City of Brownsboro Farm Special Meeting for 2nd Reading of the Budget Wednesday, June 26, 2024

A special meeting of the City of Brownsboro Farm Commission was held on Wednesday, 6/26/24 for a second reading of the 2024-2025 budget. The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. Present were Mayor Jimmy Stout, Commissioner Katie Danner, Commissioner Richard Moorehead & Commissioner Laura Mosher and City Clerk/Treasurer Jennifer McIntyre. Also in attendance was Bob Bale, Patty Ross & Ken McFarland.

Reasons for property tax increase included:

- PVA assessments are 1 time every 4 years and 15 houses in the neighborhood went up and with those PVA increases it equates to 1% thus property taxes went up by 2.9%.
- Unusual expenses were discussed which included snow removal, inflation, picking up maintenance on the parks which
 includes mowing. Have to review budget items not a one-year anomaly i.e. snow removal.
- General Fund is helping with Pool Funding.
- Showing cash on the Balance Sheet side but most is for ARPA spending.

Budget

Motion to adopt proposed amended 2024-2025 budget by Commissioner Laura Mosher, 2nd by Commissioner Katie Danner. Passed unanimously.

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:47pm by Commissioner Katie Danner, 2nd by Commissioner Laura Mosher. Passed unanimously.

Jimmy Stout, Mayor

Jennifer Mointyre City Clerk